Colorado QRP Club
Minutes for the July 12, 2014 Meeting
The meeting was called to order by President Frank Ivan, K0FEI at 10:41 AM.
Frank initiated introductions.  There were two visitors who are contemplating joining CQC.  I did not capture their names or calls.
Today's program, following the business meeting, will be a presentation on Mesh Net, by Frank, K0FEI.
Frank reiterated some of the basics of the club.  Meetings are bi-monthly on odd months.  Chat & Chew gatherings are on even months at Bennett's Barbecue.  Nets are every Monday night at 8:00 PM on 147.225.
The Secretary's Report for our last meeting was submitted by outgoing Secretary, Mark Edwards, W0QL.  It is posted on the CQC web page.  It was moved, seconded, and approved to accept the Secretary's report as submitted.
The Treasurer's Report was submitted by Roger Wendell, WB0JNR.  The checking account balance is  approximately $638.  The savings account balance is approximately $2,586.  Roger estimated that about $500 will be disbursed on account of Field Day. Roger added that the past practice of conducting an annual financial audit would be discontinued because it's been such an inconvenience to everyone involved - and that the bylaws only require a financial report of expenditures and receipts from one regular meeting to the next.   It was moved, seconded, and approved to accept the Treasurer's Report.
Committee Reports:
Fox Hunt Committee:  Marshall Em, N1FN, reported that the summer Fox Hunt got off to a great start last Thursday evening, July 10.  The Summer Fox Hunts will run for 10 weeks.  They are every Thursday evening on 20 meters.  A link to the Fox Hunt web page can be found on the www.cqc.org web page.  That web page has complete details about the fox hunts.  Marshall said that foxes need to be more careful about the logs that they submit, as they must be in the correct format, to avoid creating a great deal of extra work by the score keeper.  Marshall noted that conditions were especially tough for Colorado Hounds the first week.
Low Down Committee:  Dick Schneider, AB0CD, Low Down editor,  reported that the next issue of the Low Down will be coming out next month.  It will include articles about Field Day, as well as some historical items about the CQC, as this year is the 20th anniversary of the founding of the CQC.  While the editor has a good amount of material at the moment, he always welcomes additional stories and articles for the next and future issues.  A suggestion was made that the editor might think about including a retrospective on 5, 10, and 20 years ago.  Dick also reported that “the Doctor” is currently in the Cayman Islands, so communication with the doctor may be difficult.
Elmering Committee:  Frank Ivan, K0FEI, chair of the Elmering Committee reported that there has not been any activity of late.

Battleground Field Day Committee:  Frank Ivan, K0FEI, reported on results for the Battleground Field Day site.  They made 1,186 QSO's, for a total of 11,540 points in their category, which was 1A Battery.  There were not enough people to put up and take down all of the big antennae that the Battleground site usually sets up.  They did, however, have enough operators to run for the full 24 hours of the Field Day activity.  The score should put them at or near the top of their class.
Aloha Field Day Committee:  Dick Schneider, AB0CD, reported that the Aloha Field Day site made 255 QSO's.  I missed the total points, but that should be available in QST some time next year.  Everyone at the Aloha site had a lot of fun.  Having some test equipment available made it even more interesting, as some experimentation was done.  Roger, WB0JNR, Web Master, said that he will soon be posting pictures and videos from both Field Day sites on the CQC web page.
The September meeting will be the CQC picnic, so no program will be needed.  Frank and others expressed hope that some radio activity might take place at the picnic.  Thus far a site has not been selected.  That should be decided at the next Executive Committee meeting, which will be held at 11:30 AM on Saturday, August 9, at Bennett's Barbecue, before the 12:30 PM Chat & Chew.  Anyone is welcome to attend the Executive Committee meeting.  One possible venue mentioned was Genesee Park, off of Rt. 70, west of Denver.
Several ideas for future program topics were discussed.  One was a presentation on World War II radios.  A member suggested that it would be most educational to have a program on the various computer logging programs available for ham radio.  Shel Radin, KF0UR, indicated that he might be able to develop a presentation for the October CQC meeting program.  
Two hamfests will be coming up soon.  One is the Pikes Peak ARA in Monument on July 26.  The second is the Denver Radio Club on Sunday, August 17.
Old Business:  Providing Club funds for plaques was again brought up.  Should we spend money on ARRL plaques, which may not reflect the QRP nature of our Club?  Should we restrict funds for plaques to events that emphasize QRP and Colorado?  It was decided to discuss this further at the next Executive Committee meeting.
New Business:  The supply of CQC Club mugs is running quite low.  While no vote was taken, the consensus was that we should replenish the supply.  The details, including cup colors, will be worked out at the next Executive Committee meeting.
Frank brought up the idea of having an Estate Committee, whose function would be to help member's survivors deal with disposing of the Silent Key's radio equipment.  It is often the case that survivors have no concept of the value of the Silent Key's radio equipment.  Nor do they have any idea of how to dispose of it.  The Executive Committee would be there to help ensure that the survivors received fair and equitable funds for the radio equipment.  Jim Pope, KG0PP, was mentioned as a possible Committee Chair due to his vast knowledge of radio equipment and its potential value in a sale.

A member brought up the subject of ham name tags, and where one might obtain same.  Some mentioned that these are generally available at hamfests.  Is this something that the Club would be interested in becoming involved with?  
To whom should Great Colorado Gold Rush logs be sent?  (Vince Kumagi, KI0RB, indicated on the following Monday night net that he would be glad to handle the logs for the GCR).
There was discussion about putting CQC awards, of which there are several, on the CQC web page.  Also, should recipients of the “Wooden Radio Award” be posted to the CQC web page?  Another thought was a QRP Honor Role, listing the number of QRP contacts a member made on a quarterly basis.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 AM.  It was seconded and approved.   Following a short break Frank commenced his excellent presentation on Mesh Net.
Respectfully submitted,

Pete Inskeep, NO2D, Secretary, CQC.




 
